
Parish Leadership 

 

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 

 frobrien@stmattpar.org 

Doug Peltak, Deacon 

 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 

 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 

 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministries 

 jmsweetums@aol.com 

Diane Balinski, Office Manager 

 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 

April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 

 alowe@stmattpar.org 

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 

     ddoona@stmattpar.org  

James Cannava, Maintenance 

Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
 

St. Vincent dePaul  Society  -  978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 
 The Lord’s Day 

      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  

  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 

       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   
  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     
  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 

       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 

       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

Mission Statement 
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 
appearance, a true Christian community. 
 

Faith Formation 
Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and 
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 
Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 
individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 
children, a comprehensive Confirmation program, 
intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 
enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa Salafia 
(tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests may 
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 
Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 
Christian community and are interested in learning more about 
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Infant Baptism 
Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and 
the choosing of godparents. 
 

Adult Confirmation 
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 
 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as Penance 
and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or by 
appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, 
or confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and 
anointed with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in the 
home or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details. 
 

Marriage 
Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 
months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 
marriage preparation. 
 

Welcome New Parishioners! 
We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or 
register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming you to 
our parish community. 

Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway St.  

Marlborough, MA 01752 

508-460-9255 



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS  
 

Saturday, February 24 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
      Church, 4:00 p.m.   
 

Sunday, February 25 

 Faith Formation Grades 1 through 5   

   Parish Hall / Class Room, 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m.  

 Celebration of the Eucharist   

         Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social  w/ Prayer Ministry Gathering  

         Parish Hall, following Mass  

 Faith Formation Grades 9 and 10 

   Church 10:00 a.m. / 11:00 a.m.—Noon 

 Faith Formation Grades 6 through 8  

   Parish Hall / Class Room, 6:00 p.m. to 7:15 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, February 28 

 Shawl Ministry   
   Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m. 

 Rosary Recitation  
   Church, 6:00 p.m. 
 

Thursday, March 1 

 Choir Rehearsal  
   Church, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Friday, March 2 

 Lenten Penance Service with First Reconciliation 

 Students  
   Church, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Saturday, March 3  

 Celebration of the Eucharist with Catholic Appeal  

  Talk 
      Church, 4:00 p.m.   

 CORI Processing  
      Flower Resource Room, following Mass   
 

Sunday, March 4  

 Faith Formation Grades 1 through 5   

   Parish Hall / Class Room, 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m.  

 Celebration of the Eucharist with Catholic Appeal  

  Talk and Liturgy of the Word of Children  

         Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social    

         Parish Hall, following Mass  

 CORI Processing  
      Parish Hall, following Mass   

 St. Vincent DePaul Meeting  
      Downstairs Conference Room, 11:15 a.m.    

 Faith Formation Grades 6 through 8  

  Parish Hall / Class Room, 6:00 p.m. to 7:15 p.m. 

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH, MARLBOROUGH, MA  

Office Hours  for the Week of February 25 

 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 

Wednesday  

 9:00 a.m. —  Noon 

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, February 24 ð 4:00 p.m. 
 

Patrick and Carmella Mauro — Memorial  
 

Sunday, February 25 ð 10:00 a.m.  
 

Susan Brodeur — 1st Anniversary Memorial  
 

Saturday, March 3 ð 4:00 p.m. 
 

Helen and Joseph  DeDeo 

Jordan DeDeo — Memorial  
 

Sunday, March 4 ð 10:00 a.m.  
 

Howard Zerella — 8th Anniversary Memorial  

Gloria Zerella Mason — Memorial  

 

CELEBRATION  OF THE  EUCHARIST    

W ORSHIP  BOOKLET  
 

        The Worship Aid for the Season of Lent can be found 

in the pews. This booklet contains Mass responses as well 

as our musical selections.  Lift your voices in celebration.    

     After use, please return the booklet to the book rack 

located in the pew.      Thank You.  

N EXT WEEKõS SCRIPTURE  R EADINGS  
 

Readings for March 3 and March 4 

Third Sunday of Lent  

 

  Exodus 20:1-17; 1 Corinthians 1:22-25; John 2:13-25 

Weekday Mass will be held  

Monday, Tuesday and Friday 

9:00 a.m.   

In the downstairs conference room  

Weekday Mass for the Week of  February 25 



FROM  FR . FRAN   

 

Transitions 

 

In 1963 thanks to the sale of the Bouvier farm to the 

Archdiocese of Boston, St. Matthias Parish came into 

being, along with Madonna Hall School for Girls on the 

property across the street from our church. The Sisters of 

the Good Shepherd who staffed the school did wonderful 

ministry there for many years. In 1992, after the school 

closed, the property was sold to the Cummings Foundation 

and thus began New Horizons and the apartment 

complexes for seniors.  The Sisters of the Good Shepherd 

continued their residence, and when their numbers 

decreased, a new, smaller convent was built where 13 

sisters have lived since 2012.  

In recent years the number of sisters declined to 8, and 

they experienced increasing health needs.  With the support 

of other communities of sisters, the remaining Good 

Shepherd sisters have now moved from the convent into 

assisted living and skilled nursing care facilities.  Please 

pray for them as they make the transition to their new 

homes.  Their ministries have been incredible gifts to the 

church and we will miss them as our neighbors.  

Happily the Good Shepherd Sisters who are in 

independent living situations are remaining across the 

street, and St. Matthias will be honored to host a Jubilee 

Mass for the Order in the spring! 

 

While the pastor of St. Michael’s in Hudson, Fr. Ron 

Calhoun, continues on health leave, Cardinal Sean has 

appointed Fr. Laurence Tocci as administrator.  We 

welcome Fr. Tocci to the neighborhood and pray for him 

and the folks at St. Michael’s during this time of transition. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

US Bishopsô Action on Immigration 

National Catholic Call-In Day to Protect Dreamers 

 

I’d like to call your attention to the following statement 

from our American Bishops.  This initiative is certainly 

gospel based and is an example of how we can make 

ourselves heard in the national dialogue.  

 

February 19, 2018 

 

WASHINGTON—Late last week, the Senate failed to 

achieve the 60 votes needed to move forward with debate 

on legislation to provide relief to Dreamers. Cardinal 

Daniel DiNardo of Galveston-Houston, USCCB President; 

Archbishop José H. Gomez of Los Angeles, USCCB Vice 

President; and Bishop Joe S. Vásquez of Austin, Chairman 

of the USCCB Committee on Migration, together issued 

the following statement:  

 "We are deeply disappointed that the Senate was not 

able to come together in a bipartisan manner to secure 

legislative protection for the Dreamers. With the March 5th 

deadline looming, we ask once again that Members of 

Congress show the leadership necessary to find a just and 

humane solution for these young people, who daily face 

mounting anxiety and uncertainty.  

 "We are also announcing a National Catholic Call-In 

Day to Protect Dreamers. This coming weekend, we will 

be asking the faithful across the nation to call their 

Members of Congress next Monday, February 26, to 

protect Dreamers from deportation, to provide them a path 

to citizenship, and to avoid any damage to existing 

protections for families and unaccompanied minors in the 

process.  

 "Our faith compels us to stand with the vulnerable, 

including our immigrant brothers and sisters. We have done 

so continually, but we must show our support and solidarity 

now in a special way. Now is the time for action."  

FEBRUARY 25, 2018  

PARISH  FINANCIAL  STEWARDSHIP  

 

Weekly Offertory Goal:                        $4,000.00 
 

Ash Wednesday Collection of February 14  

 for Catholic Charities       $   981.00 
 

Parishioners celebrating Ash Wednesday Masses….179 
 

Total Collection of February 17 and 18   $ 4724.33* 

 Of that amount WeShare donation    $ 1848.33 
 

Parishioners celebrating Mass………………………309 
 

*This represents a surplus of $724.33 over our weekly 

Offertory goal.   Thank you.  
 

Special Collections for March 2018 
 

 

March 11  — Parish Maintenance  

March 30  — Holy Land Shrines  

 GRAND  A NNUAL   
 

  Goal                         $80.000.00 
   

  Total Pledged                      $59,625.00 

    Total Received                      $53,590.00 

   Total to Reach Goal                 $20,375.00 



SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

 

FAITH FORMATION  
 

Faith Formation classes for Sunday, February 25: 
 

 Grades 1 through 5 8:30 a.m. until 9:45 a.m.    

        Classrooms 
 

     Grades 9 and 10   Attendance at 10:00 a.m. Mass  

 followed by Coffee Social; Classroom until Noon.  
 

 Grades 6 through 8 6:00 p.m. until 7:15 p.m.  

        Classrooms  
 

    During the next few weeks students are preparing to 

receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time  

during our parish Lenten Penance Service on Friday, 

March 2 at 7:00 pm.  Please keep them and their families 

in your prayers. 

     Mark your calendars: Lenten Simple Supper is Friday, 

March 9 at 6:30 p.m. in the parish hall.  More 

information to follow.  
  

     Schedule change for Grade 10 candidates:  An 

evening for candidates, families and individual sponsors 

will be Sunday, April 8 at 6:00 p.m. in the parish 

hall.  Mr. Jim Flanagan will be guest speaker.  **This 

evening replaces retreat scheduled for April 7.** 

P r a y  f o r  t h e  H e a l i n g   

o f  t h e  s i c k  

Please Pray Foré      
Richard Abraham, Joyce Belliveau, Boyle Family, 

Conor Canavan, Elisangela Cardoso, Peggy Cronin, Delia 

Cruz, Connie Cyr, Del Cyr, Rita Dennison, Clara Mae 

Dickerson, Grace Dowd,  Doyle Family, Jack Duprey, Trevor 

Faulls, Colin Fawkes, Lee Ann Fital, John Gifford, Hannah 

Gluck, Philomena Hedin, Russ Hokanson, Cristina Janunas, 

Emma Johnson, Kathryn Keeler, Mary Martocci, Emma 

Larrivee, Maura McGuiness, Holly McIntyre, Kay McNeill, 

Roger Melenson, Michael Messom, Glenn Molloy, Theresa 

Morrill, Deborah Natoli, Jennifer Natoli, Bob OôConnor, 

Theresa Perry, Jean Peltak, Matt Pendergast, Janet Pilecki, 

Michael Pilecki, Andy Rivers, Lois Schofield, Benjamin Smith, 

Edward Suzano, Andrew Tivnan, Ray Thomas, Trunfio 

Family, Jenny Weibel and Robert Vona. 

     CATHOLIC  R ELIEF 

SERVICES (CRS) R ICE B OWL   
 

      Catholic social teaching inspires and 

guides how we are to live and work in the 

world. In this principle, Dignity of Work and Rights of 

Workers, we remember that, Jesus spent years working as a 

carpenter. Work is important to help people fulfill their 

potential. And everyone must receive a fair wage to provide 

for themselves and their families. 

     How can you work to improve the lives of others this 

Lent? How can you support those, worldwide, who are forced 

to flee their homes to find safety or better opportunities? Visit 

crsricebowl.org for more and hear about Cesia in Nicaragua, 

where, despite a lack of economic opportunity, young people 

pursue their dreams by building businesses to better their 

lives. 

CATHOLIC  A PPEAL 
 

     Now is the time to consider what you will pledge to the 

2018 Catholic Appeal. Just as our weekly collection 

supports parish expenses, initiatives and programs, the 

Catholic Appeal helps fund services through the 

Archdiocese of Boston that are essential to both parish and 

the greater church community. The official Commitment 

weekend of the Appeal is March 10 and 11. 
  For more information and to make a pledge on-line, please 

visit www.bostoncatholic appeal.org. 

SAFETY  FOR  A LL  PRESENTATION   

SUNDAY , M ARCH  18 AT  6:00 P.M .  
  

     You are invited to attend a Safety Presentation on 

Sunday, March 18 at 6:00 p.m. presented by Officer 

William Gallant, Waltham Police Department held in 

the Saint Matthias Parish Hall.  Safety is a major concern 

for everyone – parents, children, grandparents, aunts, 

uncles, cousins, friends, etc.  Being cognizant of the many 

ramifications of internet misuse, aggressive behavior in the 

workplace, schools and  neighborhood, social venues and 

media is paramount for personal safety and community 

safety. Saint Matthias is fortunate to provide valuable 

information and techniques to address this issue.  

CORI F ORMS  
 

     All volunteers will be receiving a CORI form in the mail 

this week.  We will be accepting completed CORI forms the 

weekends of March 3 and 4 as well as March 10 and 11.  
When handing in your form, please have a government is-

sued form of ID, such as a driver’s license, available for a 

CORI coordinator to view.  Please note that a form must be 

completed even if you have already filled out a form for a 

school or other organization.   

     We will be collecting the acknowledgement forms for 

the Code of Ministerial Behavior for the Archdiocese of 

Boston at that time as well.  Please be sure to bring both 

forms with you for processing. If you have any questions 

please contact Diane Balinski at dbalinski@comcast.net. 

T HANK  Y OU  CORNER  

 

 The St. Matthias parish community extends our sincere 

thanks to the folks at Organic Mulch and Landscape  

Supply of New England in Hudson who generously donated 

bags of ice melt to the church.     Thank you!  

mailto:dbalinski@comcast.net


LENTEN PENANCE SERVICE  
 

FRIDAY, MARCH 2 AT 7:00 P.M.  
 

     The Parish Community is invited to receive the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation during the Lenten Penance 

Service held in the church. This service will include the 

First Reconciliation of the Faith Formation students 

receiving their First Holy Eucharist in April.  

COFFEE SOCIAL SPONSORSHIP 
PRAYER M INISTRY 

 

 

   This week’s coffee social is 

being sponsored by Marie Mangan 

on behalf of the St. Mathias 

Prayer Ministry.  Marie and many 

parishioners pray for special 

intentions. Thank you for all your 

prayers.  Prayer Ministry members 

will gather together at the social.  

RECITATION OF THE ROSARY 
WEDNESDAY EVENINGS AT 6:00 P.M.  

 

During the Season of Lent, Beth Vinci has 
graciously volunteered her time to 

coordinate the Recitation of the Rosary.  All are 
welcome to join each Wednesday evening during 
Lent beginning at 6:00 p.m. in the Church. 

Come celebrate St. Patrickõs Day  
at St. Matthias! 

 

Saturday, March 17  
following the 4:00p.m. Mass 

 
Enjoy Irish favorites such as 

corned beef and cabbage  
and Irish soda bread  

(or lasagna for pasta lovers) 
 

Featuring Irish step dancers from 
McInerney School of Irish Dance  

and a 
St. Matthas sing-a-long 
 
 

Tickets on sale  
following Masses  

beginning  
Saturday, March 3 or stop 
by the Parish Office before 

Tuesday, March 13. 


